
 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, March 4, 2021 

Via Webinar: 898 6955 5633, Passcode: 219552 

 
 

Welcome & Introductions: 
The meeting was brought to order at 6:00 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation. 
Nancy Butler was also in attendance from Brighton Corporation, and there were there were twenty-
eight attendees in total.  
 
Proof of Notice:  
Notice of the meeting was sent by mail, and also noted in the monthly newsletter. Those that did not 
receive either were asked to update their information by contacting management.  
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: 
The meeting minutes from 3.12.2019 were reviewed and approved with no changes. 
 
Financial Report:  
A copy of the 2020 Year End financial statement and the 2021 budget was provided by mail and 
shared on screen. Ann Marie reviewed and explained all line items. The Association ended the year 
with a net income of $83,642.41, and is estimated to have a net income of about $7,000.00 in 2021. 
The largest expenses are landscaping, management, pool maintenance, and irrigation maintenance. A 
reserve study is planned for Bainbridge as soon as all the amenities are completed.  
 
Committee Reports:  
ACC – this committee has its 3 maximum volunteers and they are reviewing requests submitted by 
residents for home improvements.  
 
Advisory – this committee is volunteer meeting quarterly. Residents interested are encouraged to 
reach out for the next meeting date and join in.  
 
Development Update: 
The last phase is wrapping up construction and home sales, and the 2nd pool and common area 
landscaping get underway again with the weather beginning to change. It was noted that no 
clubhouse is being constructed.  
 
General Questions: 
The following questions or concerns were raised:  

1. It was asked if the new Cadence area would be part of Bainbridge. Ann Marie noted that this 
area next to Costco would be its own community with its own amenities separate from 
Bainbridge.  

2. The area south of Costco was asked about, and this area is not being developed by Brighton, 
but is planned to be high density residential, either apartments or townhomes.  



3. A request for pet stations was discussed. We like to first educate before installing these that 
the community will have to continuously maintain.  

4. It was noted that if you see something, to say something whether it’s a broken sprinkler, 
trash, or anything else.  

 
Adjourn: 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 pm.  


